
July 29, 2022 

The Honorable Rudy Salas  
Chair, Joint Legislative Audit Committee 
1020 N Street, Room 107 
Sacramento, CA 95831 

Dear Chair Salas and Members: 

We respectfully request that the Joint Legislative Audit Committee approve an emergency audit to 
examine the Orange County Power Authority’s internal business practices due to allegations of corruption, 
Brown Act violations, and questionable electricity procurement practices. We are requesting this audit 
under Rule 17 of the Joint Legislative Audit Committee, which requires the Chair and Vice Chair to concur 
in order to approve an audit request.  

The Orange County Power Authority (OCPA) is a new Community Choice Aggregation that enables local 
government control over energy procurement. It offers automatic enrollment to both business and 
residential customers with the ability for customers to opt-out of the program. The launch of OCPA’s 
business/commercial services occurred on April 1, 2022. Residential services will begin on October 1, 2022. 

Multiple events and complaints have triggered concerns regarding the governance, operation, and basic 
competence of the Authority. Specific concerns include but are not limited to:  

 How OCPA has conducted internal meetings,

 OCPA’s failure to be transparent in its decision-making process, and

 OCPA’s failure to deliver on its promise to provide cleaner electricity at lower rates for
participating Orange County residents and businesses.

There is deep concern, at this point, about the long-term viability of OCPA. It has failed to disclose actual 
revenues and expenses as measured against projections. Many public records requests from individuals 
and city council members have been ignored or denied. Many complaints from local businesses have also 
been received regarding a lack of notice regarding the process to opt-out of OCPA’s services. 
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